Extract from Hansard
[COUNCIL — Tuesday, 11 October 2022]
p4385b-4385b
Hon Dr Steve Thomas; Hon Alannah MacTiernan

WATER CORPORATION — CLEARED LAND — MARGARET RIVER
873. Hon Dr Steve Thomas to the minister representing the Minister for Water:

I refer to land on the corner of Elva Street and Wilmott Avenue in Margaret River that used to contain Water Corporation
tanks but has now been cleared, and I ask:

(a) has the land been offered for sale;

(b) if yes to a, what was the result of the offer of sale;

(©) what is the future planned use of the block; and

(d) when will a decision be made on the future of the block and when will this information be released to
the public?

Hon Alannah MacTiernan replied:

(a) No.

(b) Not applicable.

(© Residential use, subject to rezoning by the Shire of Augusta—Margaret River.

(d A rezoning request was recently lodged with the Shire, and will be advertised for public comment in due

course. Any subsequent sale of the land will be through an agent and will be advertised on the open market.
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